Weston Sustainability Committee
Minutes to Monthly Meeting August 12, 2020
Zoom

Attendees:
Marc de Mul		Secretary
Amy Kalafa		Chair
Sonia Skindrud	Co-chair
Eric Shrago		Member
Kirby Brendsel		Member
Tom Socha		Member

Not attending:
Haleigh Graichen	Student Member
Kelvin Green		Student Member
Tiffany Green		Alternate Member 
Sarah Hutchison	Member 
Collin Socha		Student Member
Alissa Stoltz		Alternate Member

Meeting called to order at 7:50 PM.
No meeting minutes were taken in the previous meeting on July 8, 2020.
1. Initiative Updates
a. Electric School Buses/Sustainable Fairfield County
Electric busing proponents in Fairfield County have been meeting with bus providers; Highland Electric Transportation has a business model where they do all the work for the districts; they have an impressive presentation; cleaner air is an important benefit; Weston is not eligible for the Volkswagen grant because our buses are too new; state of CT has an electric school bus goal for 2030.  Sonia will continue to monitor this issue.

b. Waste Management
Weston is now a member of the Housatonic Resources Recovery Authority, a regional waste management and recycling authority serving 12 municipalities in Western CT.  
c. Bottle Redemption/New Student Committee Members
Can and bottle collection at the transfer station is very successful.  We are planning an article in Weston Today or a letter to the editor to publicize the effort, reinforce the guidelines, and ask for volunteers.
d. Pollinator Pathway/Community Match Fund
Not discussed.
2. Electric Grid and Eversource
The main reason for the prolonged power outage in Weston caused by tropical storm Isaiah was trees falling on power lines.  To avoid this in the future, power lines could be buried but this is prohibitively expensive.  Other actions may be taken to reduce damage in the future (outlined in this white paper).  For example, the town could install a backup battery instead of a generator.  The committee will investigate this further.
3. Communications/Outreach Update
The town has a new website.  Sonia will work with Randi Derene to learn how to add content.
4. P&Z Affordable Housing Study Grant
Sonia, Eric and Amy have had several conversations with Renae, our Sustainable CT Equity Coach, as well as the two WestCog Summer Fellows.   With their guidance, we have sent language to Planning & Zoning that we asked to be added to the RFP.  Amy spoke to Christie Stewart, a Weston resident and head of Fairfield County Center for Housing Opportunity, who is being interviewed for the Weston Diversity Committee and has offered to advise the town on Affordable Housing issues / strategy in Weston.
5. BYO Bag Ordinance Update
Not discussed.

The next meeting will be on September 16 at 7:45 PM via Zoom.
